Dear participants of the various discussion groups and interested parties in the .eu domain

The European Commission has published a call for expression of interest for the selection of the .eu registry. The deadline for the submission is October 25, 2002.

On July 19, 2002 Siegfried Langenbach published a rough structure how such an organisation could be formed. The modified version (resulting from the discussion on the list) is set out below. The operational control will be similar to that which we proposed at the last .eu meeting with weighted voting to be agreed.

The initial view is that we need the following constituencies:

1) individuals

2) government and Commission

3) companies

4) organisations (example: not-for-profit, etc.)

5) registrars.

Our initial thinking is that each of the 15 eu-countries would elect one representative in each of the constituencies. There would also be one representative in each of the constituencies elected to represent the interests of Accession States.  These 80 representatives would select the operational board and would ensure appropriate input from the constituencies.

The operational board would include:

· CEO

· CFO

· CTO

This is not set in stone. A constitutional meeting will be held on October 8, 2002 at 245, Rue Père Eudore Devroye, 1150 Brussels, to discuss the legal environment prepared by Stanbrook & Hooper. There will also be an initial drafting group to create the rules and operating procedures. This will consist of volunteers from the meeting (but for obvious reasons, the drafting group positions will not be open to anyone from competing bidders). Siegfried Langenbach has already agreed to assist this group with technical input as have Stanbrook & Hooper, (Clive as chairman assisted by Nick Lockett (who drafted some of the draft legal rules) and Patrice Corbiau (corporate structure)). 

It seems obvious that the membership in this organisation will have to pay a yearly fee with the largest fee to be paid by the registrars. Registrars will in turn be eligible to register domains under TLD .eu. This is something that 

must be decided in that meeting.

A second meeting will be held on October 21, 2002, again in Brussels, at which the technical part of the bid for the 25 October will be presented, discussed and decided.

As this is the real possibility for everybody interested in the TLD .eu to participate in a democratic way, I ask everybody interested in the development of the TLD .eu to participate in the meetings and circulate that invitation in additional publications (press, mail-lists, etc.)

Please use

http://www.eu-registry.info/
to register yourself.

